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Minutes of the Environment Committee Meeting of Workington Town Council, held on Thursday 19th September 2024 at 6.30pm in the Workington Town Council Offices, Town Hall, Oxford Street, Workington, CA14 2RS. 

	Cllr Michael Heaslip (Chair)
	Absent*
	Cllr Bernadette Jones (Vice Chair)
	Present

	Cllr Mary Bainbridge
	Absent
	Cllr Nath Martin
	Absent

	Cllr Beth Dixon
	Present
	Cllr Susan Martin
	Present

	Cllr Sue Fryer
	Absent*
	Cllr Sean Melton
	Absent*

	Cllr Hilary Harrington
	Present
	
	



Substitutes: Cllr Allan Hodgson for Cllr Heaslip and Cllr David Farrar for Cllr Sue Fryer.

In attendance: Chief Officer/RFO.    

In the absence of the Chair, the Vice Chair, Cllr Bernadette Jones, chaired the meeting. 

E24.51   Absences: Notified absences prior to the meeting were received from Cllr Heaslip and Cllr Sue Fryer.     

E24.52 Declarations of Interest: None. 

E24.53 Exclusion of Press and Public: None. 

E24.54 Public Participation: None.

E24.55	 Minutes of the previous meeting
Resolved: Committee approved the minutes from 11th July 2024 and affirmed them a true record. 

E24.56 Public Questions: None. 

E24.57 Questions and Statements from Members: None. 

E24.58 Motions on Notice: None.

E24.59 Environment Budget 
Committee noted the report for information.

E24.60 Street Displays
Committee noted the report from Cumbria Wildlife Trust and agreed for Officers to prepare the tender documents for the town’s floral displays contract to include key information from the CWT report.
Tender documents will then be advertised and sent to potential contractors.

Resolved: Officers to complete tender documents and start the tender process for the town’s floral displays contract. 

E24.61 In Bloom
Cllr Beth Dixon will attend the Cumbria in Bloom awards on behalf of the Council. 
 
E24.62 Green Grants Feedback
Committee noted the feedback report.

E24.63 Streescene
a) Committee noted the partnership report from Cumbria Police on The Line project for information.
b) Latest Police report - committee requested that questions were sent to the Inspector before Full Council meetings, so he will be able to answer direct concerns from Cllrs and bring answers to the meetings. Committee to send the Chief Officer any questions they wish to put to the Inspector prior to the FC meeting on 9th October. Pressing questions would include maintenance of The Line as it is starting to get overgrown already, will there be more patrols in the areas of concern and are there any plans for other areas of The Line, especially lighting. 

Resolved: Committee to send questions to the Chief Officer for Cumbria Police prior to their attendance at the next Full Council meeting.

c) Defibrillators 
Resolved: To contact the Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner with regards to the fire station defib and request a contribution to the Council for it to be re-instated and maintained by us. 
Resolved: To investigate where a community defibrillator could be installed at Barepot and proceed if able. Cost of up to £1,500 approved from the Streetscene budget line.
Resolved: To proceed with installation of a community defib at St Mary’s Church, Westfield provided the relevant permission is granted. Cost of up to £1,500 approved from the Streetscene budget line. 

Cllr Harrington requested permission from The Chair to discuss Public Rights of Way. There is a concern for one in Harrington which has been blocked by a resident. The Chief Officer assured Cllr Harrington that Officers were working on this, but it is a timely process, and she would be kept informed of progress. 

E24.64 Estate Development
a) Resolved: Committee agreed to include budget for activity markings in Vulcan Park in the 2025/2026 budget setting.
b) Play area project update: Springfield Park is near completion; once safety checks have been done an official opening will be carried out with a ribbon cutting and free ice cream.
Moorclose Park - once Springfield Park is complete the Estates Team will start at Moorclose Park. Communication will be put out on social media, to the nearby school and posters around the area so local residents know that we are improving the play area and not removing it. 

Committee discussed if there was potential to install a new play area by the new development on the quayside and thought this could be a possible location for future. 

Committee discussed that Northside play area still requires work to bring it up to standard for the Council to adopt. 

Resolved: Committee requested a map of Workington and where play areas are situated.
Resolved: Chief Officer to discuss with Castles and Coasts a contribution from them for WTC to finish the work needed on Northside Play area for WTC to adopt it. 

E24.65 Park Maintenance
a) Play area maintenance - committee agreed to budget for essential maintenance on play areas in the 2025-2026 budget. Committee will require this to form part of the Council plan to ensure that all play area equipment can be maintained when required and that there is adequate budget to allow for this.
b) The Ranch - committee noted the report for information.

E24.66 Allotments
a) General Report
Mountain View, allotment management, Newlands Lane and Rosehill - committee noted the report on these items for information.

Feenans - committee advised that if Officers did not receive a response from Feenans Allotments association within the time limit given then to defer this to F & GP as a repossession action. 

Resolved: To defer repossession of Feenans community garden site to F & GP. 
 
Stoneleigh - committee requested that the Chief Officer look into taking possession of the land as current ownership is unknown. Committee noted the issue with the bottom part of the land which is constantly flooding and will need addressing in the near future. Taking possession of the land would fall to F & GP to take action if it is possible and if this is what the Council wishes to do.   

Resolved: To investigate taking ownership of Stoneleigh allotment sites and take a report back to the next committee meeting.

b) Water provision - committee noted that given the cost, resource and availability of water butts there would need to be a phased plan of introducing water butts onto allotments sites, starting with the smallest.

Resolved: Estates Team Leader and Finance Officer are to work on a plan as to what would be achievable in a 12-month period so this can be budgeted for in the 2025-2026 budget. 

c) Allotment rent increases
Committee discussed the need for the allotments to cover the Council’s costs, which currently they do not. Allotment holders enjoy a very low rate already and the majority also receive a 50% pensioner discount.

Resolved: To increase allotment rents by 20% for the 2024/2025 period.

E24.67 Workington Nature Partnership
Committee noted the report for information.

The meeting ended at 7.55pm. 
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